Minutes of SHSU Military Science Alumni Club
Board of Directors


Date:

10 September 2016
Time:

Noon
Place:

HEARTS Museum, Huntsville, Texas
Attending:
Rich Mills, Hal Werlein, Bobby Penry, Jon Barfoot, Larry Booth, Buddy McCaig, Todd Platzner, Gonzalo Correa, LTC Mark Davis (PMS)
Prior minutes were discussed and approved by consensus. LTC Mark Davis, new PMS was introduced and provided a few remarks.

Ross was absent due to prior engagement, but Bobby Penry reported on the last Scholarship Board, the results and those attending. Ross is to schedule the next Board prior to 21 November so that the award can be made at the 1 December Fall Awards Day. Buddy will email to the entire list the dates.

It was discussed and approved by consensus that MSAC will take over the Schuder’s Rangers knife awards. It was decided that a Gerber Mark II would be the knife and Hal will build a suitable wooden plaque for mounting. We will dedicate up to $200 per year (two knives per year). Members will be given an option to contribute to a set-aside fund for the knives, or to buy a knife. Buddy will contact the Gerber Company to see if we can obtain good rates or special consideration.

Gonzalo Correa and others have been sponsoring a scholarship for the best Ranger. Gonzalo offered, and the group accepted, the Best Ranger Scholarship coming under the aegis of MSAC. It is currently a $500 scholarship. Criteria will remain unchanged.

For clarity, MSAC will now sponsor three separate items to which members may contribute: 1) Rowdy Inman Memorial Scholarship, $1,000 each semester, which is the primary subject; 2) Schuder’s Rangers Knife Award to outstanding Ranger, one knife each semester; and, 3) Schuder’s Rangers Scholarship, $500 in the Spring Semester.
Jon Barfoot will contact Darlene Andrews to let her know that we need to have those three accounts set up. Jon and Bobby will coordinate with Justin Haynes to get the web page amended to reflect those three items. LTC Davis commented that it is very helpful to have awards heavily weighted to MS II and MS III Cadets, due to national ranking and order of merit.

Hal Reported that he has issued 87 numbered membership coins and certificates, and we need to order a new batch of coins. By consensus, Hal will contact Alumni POC Justin Haynes and get that done.

Jon reported $8,612.00 in the Inman Scholarship fund. Hooah!

Bobby reports that the web page on the Alumni website is getting better. We now have the ability to do a monthly draw against credit cards. Gonzalo works with University IT, so will assist in getting some sub-pages for such as Counter-Guerrilla, Lowman Rifles, Scabbard & Blade, Schuder’s Rangers, and other MilScience activities and organizations over the years.

Larry continues to build our contact list. We have approximately 165 names currently. Gonzalo has offered to help get a system-wide email out advising all alumni or our existence and how to get in contact with us. Buddy will prepare the email, and send it to Justin and to Gonzalo.

Todd Platzner agreed to serve as the Nominations Committee Chair once again, although he is no longer on the Board. Buddy will assist him. The slate of nominees needs to be completed 

For clarity, after the last two meetings, future dates for MSAC Officers & Directors Meetings are as follows:  2nd Saturday in January; Founder’s Day (Saturday closest to April 21), in conjunction with our annual membership meeting; 2nd Saturday in September; and, by electronic means on the 1st Saturday in November.

Gonzalo will work with Jim Wilkerson to come up with recommendations for a major fundraiser.
LTC Davis reports that the Marksmanship Team will now be university wide, and there are currently two cadets on the team. 

Discussion was had on a few items of interest with no decisions being made.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully,

Buddy McCaig
Secretary

